A.J. Eggenberger, Chairman John E. Mansfield Joseph F. Bader Larry W. Brown Peter S. Winokur

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD



625 Indiana Avenuc, NW, Suite 700 Washington, D.C. 20004-2901 (202) 694-7000

June 20, 2007

The Honorable Samuel W. Bodman Secretary of Energy U. S. Department of Energy 1000 Independence Ave., SW Washington, DC 20585-1000

Dear Secretary Bodman:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board (Board) is pleased to enclose a copy of our Second Quarterly Report to Congress on the Status of Significant Unresolved Issues with the Department of Energy's Design and Construction Projects. Congress mandated the Board to write this report in the House Conference Report 109-702 (Section 3201), on the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2007 (H.R. 5122).

The conferees directed the Board and the Department of Energy to prepare jointly a report on efforts toward more timely resolution of technical issues raised by the Board. Until such time as the jointly prepared report is submitted, the conferees have directed the Board to provide quarterly reports on the status of significant unresolved technical differences between the Board and the Department of Energy concerning design and construction.

Sincerely,

A. J. Eggenberger

makeyer)

Chairman

Enclosure